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RHODES UNIVERSITY

ALLAN WEBB HALL COMMITTEE

MINUTES OF A MEETING HELD ON TUESDAY, 21 April 2004

AT 19:00 IN THE HALL WARDENS FLAT.

2004.2.1 PRESENT

Mr John McNeill (Hall Warden, Chair) and Mr  Luke Brown (Winchester House Sub-Warden), Sr Rosemary Büchner (Associate Hall Fellow), Matthew Charlesworth (Salisbury House Warden) and Garth Francis (Winchester House Senior Student), Ms Natalie Grunewald (Truro House Senior Student), Mr Glenn Guiseb (Salisbury House Senior Student), Prof Roger Jacob (Hall Fellow), Ms Nicola Kane  (Hall Senior Student), Mr Zwangendaba Ludidi (Winchester House Sub-Warden), Ms Mpumi Mathibela (Canterbury House Sub-Warden), Mr Trevor Mushowe (Salisbury House Sub-Warden), Ms Monica Ramsunder (Canterbury House Sub-Warden), Mr Graeme Saggers (Salisbury House Sub-Warden), Mesdames Lerato Thulo (Canterbury House Senior Student), Anne Warring (Truro House Warden) and Desiree Wicks (Canterbury House Warden), 

Secretariat: Ms Larissa Klazinga (Allan-Webb Hall Secretary)

2004.2.2 LEAVE OF ABSENCE

Mr Oliviér Serrao
Did not attend: Prof Lilla Stack
2004.2.3 OTHER MATTERS FOR THE AGENDA

Ms Thulo requested that a proposal for a Starfish Dinner be included in the agenda. 

The Founder’s Challenge was suggested for inclusion in the agenda by Mr Brown. See 2004.2.13 for a full exposition of these items.
2004.2.4 CONFIRMATION OF MINUTES

The minutes of the previous meeting were confirmed by Mr Brown and seconded by Mr Ludidi.
2004.2.5 MATTERS ARISING

5.1
Centenary Events


Mr Charlesworth informed the committee that the Centenary Committee was encouraging all the Halls to participate in centenary events. He suggested that Allan Webb host an alumni Cheese and Wine in the Dining Hall on Friday the 2nd of July. The event would be listed in the Centenary calendar and all alumni would be notified. 

It was also suggested that the Hall set up a “visitor’s” book, which could be signed by alumni and would then remain in place for posterity and that tours should be run, showing alumni how the Hall was evolving.

It was agreed to go ahead and organise the Cheese and Wine and advertising for applicants to run the residence tours should begin. There would be no salary attached to these appointments, but board and lodgings would be free. The Wardens and Hall Senior Student will do the selection.

It was further agreed that Mr Charlesworth should continue to drive this project and the committee gave him there full support.

5.2
HALL BAR

It was agreed that once the Hall Warden has approved the Modus Operandi for the project preparation will commence. Mr McNeill committed to evaluating the Modus Operandi document in short order.
5.3
HALL RULE REVISION

After discussion at House meetings the residences had the following suggestions for possible rule amendment:

Canterbury:

INSERT after ‘headgear’ in rule AW1.17(b) ‘(except beanies or bandanas)’ so that the amended rule reads:

No athletic vests, headgear (except beanies or bandanas), caps or bathing costumes are to be worn to meals.

Headgear may be worn for bone fide religious reasons and with the permission of their Warden.

Footwear is to be worn at all meals.

Salisbury:

An amendment to rule AW1.17(b) to remove the words “athletic vests, headgear, caps or” from the first sentence and to remove the second sentence so that the amended rule reads:

No bathing costumes are to be worn to meals.

Footwear is to be worn at all meals.

Truro:

No rule revision was suggested.

Winchester:

No rule revision was suggested.

It was AGREED to have three separate votes:

Proposition A.
To amend AW1.17(b) to remove the provisions relating to headgear.

Proposition B.
To amend AW1.17(b) to remove the provisions relating to athletic vests.

Proposition C. 
To amend AW1.17(b) to specifically allow beanies or bandanas to be worn in the Dining Hall.

The votes were recorded as follows:

	Proposition
	YES
	NO
	ABSTAIN

	A
	4
	10
	2

	B
	1
	13
	2

	C
	5
	9
	2


All three propositions failed. The revision of the rules shall be revisited in two years.

2004.2.6 NOMINATION OF NEW HALL FELLOWS

Mr Charlesworth encouraged the committee to consider appointing another Associate Hall Fellow. Any nominations are to be presented to the Hall Secretary in writing before the next Hall Committee meeting. 
2004.2.7 INDIVIDUAL STAFF PERFORMANCE SURVEY

Mr McNeill informed the committee that an individual staff appraisal survey will be administered during the course of the term. This is in accordance with the decision taken in the first Hall Committee meeting of 2004 (2004.1.11).
2004.2.8 ALLAN WEBB ADVENTURE

Mr Brown informed the committee that the AWA event would be expanded this year to include a team from the Grahamstown military base. The 2004 Organising Committee has been formed and the University administration has given its support to the event. The Organising Committee is working to secure sponsorship for the event.

It has been decided the AWA should take place on 24 September (the same date as last year’s event) and it was suggested that the possibility of making it a Centenary event should be investigated.

Mr Brown agreed to report back on the Organising Committee’s progress at the next Hall Committee meeting. 
2004.2.9 HALL BALL

Ms Kane reported that Ball preparations were well underway and within budget. She requested that Hall Committee members encourage their respective houses to support the event.
2004.2.10 SECURITY

Mr McNeill noted with concern that several Allan Webb students had recently been the victims of violent crime in Grahamstown. He encouraged students to be safety conscious, especially when walking at night, whether in town or on campus.

It was further noted that while Rhodes is aware of the problem there has been little visible change of the situation. Several pro-active suggestions were made, including the use of whistles and pepper spray to ward off would-be attackers. All members of the Hall were asked to record incidents of crime in order to document the magnitude of the problem. I was further suggested that people wanting to donate to street children should support GADRA rather than giving them hand-outs around the dining hall.
2004.2.11 HALL BANNER

Mrs Wicks was congratulated for spearheading the production of the Hall Banner. She displayed it to the Hall Committee and it was agreed that the banner would be a welcome addition to the dining hall.
2004.2.12 REPORT FROM THE HALL WARDEN

Mr McNeill informed the committee that the tradition of Hall Senior Students attending all the Hall Balls has been discontinued with immediate effect. Cost was cited as the primary reason for the change. There were no other matters to report.
2004.2.13 ANY OTHER BUSINESS

13.1   Starfish Dinner of Hope
Ms Thulo requested permission from the Hall Committee to host a Starfish fundraising dinner in the dining hall on Sunday the 2nd of May to raise money for HIV/AIDS orphans. The committee unanimously agreed.

13.2   Founders’ Challenge
Mr Brown informed the committee that the Hall could enter two teams of five members each for the Founders’ Challenge, though one must be a mixed team.  The Challenge is scheduled for Sunday the 9th of May and entries close on Monday the 3rd of May. The committee encouraged students to participate.
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